
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Private and Confidential 
Our Bd4 Cic 
102-104 Community Centre,  
Bierley House Avenue,  
Bradford  
BD4 6BU 
 
 
 
 

 
Department of Children’s Services  
Aiming High for Children  
 

 
Department of Schools & Learning 
Intelligence & Sufficiency 
3rd Floor 
Britannia House  
Hall Ings Bradford  
BD1 1HX 
 
Email: quality.support@bradford.gov.uk  
 
Date: 19.06.25 

Dear Louise 
 
Following your second Early Years Ofsted Inspection on 19.05.2025, I have recently been 
informed of your fantastic achievement of gaining an “Outstanding” Ofsted judgement. It 
has been a pleasure to read about the exceptional work you are carrying out to support 
the youngest children in our District and preparing them for the next stage of their learning 
journey. 
 
Your Early Education and Childcare Quality Officer, Liz Dean said – This is a truly 
excellent achievement as this is now their second Outstanding grading.  
Some of the comments in the Ofsted inspection report reflect why the nursery is 
outstanding: 

• Children are excited to attend this vibrant, richly resourced and highly inclusive 
nursery.  

• Staff are excellent role models. They have high expectations for children's 
behaviour and expertly use positive strategies.  

• Leaders have expansive and inclusive self-evaluation systems. There is an 
excellent investment in staff's well-being and professional growth and development. 
This is reflected in staff's high quality and motivating interactions. 

 
On behalf of the Bradford Metropolitan District Council, I would like to congratulate you 
(and your team), and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your hard 
work and dedication in what has been a very challenging time with the cost-of-living crisis.   
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Susan Kenny 
Early Education & Childcare Quality Lead 
Education and Learning  
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